Ecole BLT Senior Elementary School

March News 2023
902-876-3230 – phone                                                                                                                                                               

blt@hrce.ca
School Web Site/Twitter

Our school’s web site (https://tjh.hrce.ca/) is very much up to date and a useful tool for communication between home and school. As well we have Twitter (@bltsenior), with a link on our school’s web site to our Twitter account, please follow us.

Head Lice

As a reminder, we would ask our families to make sure they check their child’s head on a regular basis for head lice or nits. If you notice nits (eggs) or live lice please notify the school and begin treatment at home. 

Home Reading
Please ensure your child is reading or being read to on a daily basis, whether in Grade 2, 3, 4 or 5. A student should be engaged with a book between 10-20 minutes each night, depending on the class requirements. This home reading program is not considered part of a student’s homework but is meant to be a daily habit they undertake for a lifetime of success.

Spirit Week at BLT Sr.
During the week of March 6-10 our school will be hosting Spirit Week. We encourage our students to participate in the following ways:
Monday, March 6            
Favourite Colours Day –students are encouraged to wear colours that are meaningful to them. They could be our school colours (red, yellow, blue), or the colours of Canada or Nova Scotia or special colours of your culture or family. Each student should be prepared to talk about their colour choice.

Tuesday, March 7        
 Fancy/Bling Day- wear something that makes you feel dressed up or is very sparkly. It could be your best “dress t-shirt or hoodie” all the way up to a dress or suit & tie, and of course all the bling possible.
Wednesday, March 8      
Favourite Jersey/Shirt Day-wear your favourite team’s jersey or a shirt displaying something that is very fond to you   

Thursday, March 9         
Hair Accessories or Favourite Hat Day-add fun and unusual accessories to your hair such as bows, ribbons, pipe cleaners or even a bird’s nest or wear your favourite baseball hat, touque or any other headwear that is fond to you  

Friday, March 10     

PJ Day- time to wear your warm and comfortable PJs         

If a student does not have the items suggested on a given day, or would rather not wear the items of a particular day, they are welcome to wear something pink (as a symbol of intolerance toward bullying) and still be considered as participating. 

Student Pick Ups
At times, parents or guardians communicate both with the teacher, and the office. This is certainly helpful, but we will only call your child to the office when you let us know you are on your way or here. As you can imagine, our office, teachers and students are very busy throughout the day, and it can be difficult to remember to send students to the office at a particular time. We appreciate your understanding.

Communication

Please stay in close communication with your child’s teacher. As always our staff is working hard to support your child to the fullest and in turn, allowing your child to get the most out of their time with us. Please be reminded that due to the provincial policy on student information we are not permitted to discuss with a parent the name or consequences of another student, in a situation of conflict.
Not returning To BLT Sr In September

If your child will not be returning to BLT Sr. for grade 3, 4, or 5 in 2023-2024 please inform the school, 902-876-3230. Our current grade 5 students will receive information from Ridgecliff Middle School, in the spring.

Student-led Conferences
The next parent/teacher communication will have our students leading their families during student-led conferences (March 29/30). We have not conducted traditional parent-teacher interviews during our second formal meeting opportunity for the last several years. Please be reminded that if you have a question about your child you are more than invited to contact your child’s teacher but our student-led conferences are not a parent-teacher interview time.  
Your child will lead you through his/her student-led conference in which they will show you many aspects of the work they have been doing during the second term. There will be other children and families in the classroom at the same time. Each time slot is able to have up to four conferences happening at once. Teachers will circulate and join families from time to time, but your child is the one “in charge”.  
The whole student-led experience is one we find highly valuable for our students to take a more active role in their learning.  We also find student-led conferences to be a great way to celebrate the hard work our students have undertaken.  ***More information will go home after March Break***
Student Items At School
Please make sure everything your child brings to school has their name on it for quick identification, if by chance something goes missing.

Tattletales Books Coin Donations

We are so thrilled to have exceeded our goal of $1 500 in donations for library books. We would like to thank our community for giving so generously.

For having met our $500 goal two students were randomly selected to be Librarians for the day. Congratulations to Carson and Flynn!

Cafeteria News

Cafeteria services are available by going to www.tinyfeast.ca and use code 240 for the Senior School. Orders must be received 48 hours before the day of food delivery. 

Winter Wonderland Dance

Our school dance has been re-scheduled to March 31. More information will be forwarded after March Break. You can also check the PTC Facebook page.
Volunteering In Schools

We recognize our responsibility to ensure that all students attending our schools are protected by taking reasonable precautions to screen volunteers who may be working with students without direct supervision of staff. In accordance with Nova Scotia's Provincial Volunteer Background Check Policy, prior to volunteering with the Halifax Regional Centre for Education, all volunteers will provide:
1. A completed Child Abuse Register - Request for Search Form, which can be found on the Department of Community  Services Website and can be done on-line, this is FREE                 https://beta.novascotia.ca/apply-child-abuse-register-search 

  
 
2. A certified and true copy of a Criminal Records Check with Vulnerable Sector Check 

The criminal record check can come from your local Police or RCMP detachment and with a school letter you would get the volunteer rate if you go in person  OR  you can go  through online organizations endorsed by Nova Scotia law enforcement agencies with a letter from the school but the volunteer rate would be available, please visit the HRM Police dept website for the link
https://www.halifax.ca/fire-police/police/criminal-record-check
Important Dates
March 6-10

Spirit Week

March 13-17

March Break

March 20

Assessment & Evaluation Day, no classes for students
March 28

Term 2 report cards emailed home

March 29

Student-led conferences during the evening
March 30

PD during the morning, student-led conferences during the afternoon-no classes

March 31

Winter Wonderland Dance

April 7


Good Friday-no school

Aril 10


Easter Monday-no school

